
      
Getting Things Started...
Led by Team #5 co-captains, Eva Jimenez & Kristi Davis, introduced those serving today: Greeters were 
Randy Tate, Jack Kimple, Joanna Dean, and Leslie Williem. Keyway Greeters were Steve Clark and Todd 
McEfee.  Joe Girimonte led the Pledge,  Joe Wyse led the invocation, and PP Kathy Anderson introduced 
our visitors and guests. Fundraising ticket sales was covered by Trudy Tavares & Michelle Nystrom, and Jack 
Kimple served as the Sergeant-At-Arms.

On the mic today...

TEACHER OF THE YEAR

May 19, 2022

Joe Wyse 
with the invocation

PP Kathy Anderson
welcoming our guests

Pres-Elect Mark Ball
running the show

Eva & Kristi
introducing Team 5

Calendar
May 26 Sentinels of Freedom
June 2 Shasta College off-site meeting
June 9 Living Off the Grid, Lou White
June 16 President Joe Ayer’s meeting
June 23 Past Presidents’ meeting



Announcements
Joe Wyse announced that on June 2nd our noon meeting will be off-site at Shasta College. A map will be 
forthcoming, but we will be parking in the north parking lot and meeting in the 2000 building (the cafeteria 
building). If you choose to come early or stay late, tours of some of the new buildings built by Measure H 
bonds will be available.

Amelia Ward announced President Joe’s demotion party will take place on June 30th at 5:30 pm at Mercy 
Oaks, dinner provided by CR Gibbs.

Greg Balkovek announced that next Thursday’s meeting will feature our annual Sentinels of Freedom where  
we recognize high school seniors who will be entering the armed services later this year.

Randy Smith announced a Stream Team work day this Saturday. Volunteers will meet up at the Iron 
Mountain shooting range at 6:30 to do trash clean up in partnership with the BLM, followed by a meet-up at 
the Riverview Country Club for stream-side work there.

Blue Collar Scholar
The Gary Burks Memorial Scholarship committee announced their first scholarship recipient, Devin, at 
today’s meeting. From the committee: 

“Blue-Collar scholars are our next generation workforce, students from working-class families are often 
times first -generation college students entering into trades or higher education. 

GB was proud to be a blue-collar worker, he worked hard to get educated and grow into an industry 
leader with Anheuser  Busch. The Gary Burks Memorial Scholarship is proud to invest in local students 
seeking training, certificates and higher education in careers as blue-collar workers.”

Devin is a perfect example of the heart of this scholarship fund and was awarded $5,000 today. He will be 
going to Shasta College this fall to study construction management. 

PP Ed Rullman, Gary Parkinson, Devin, Pres.-Elect Mark Ball, Ryan Burks



Randy Tate was recognized for 
celebrating his 17th anniversary to 
wife Ashley. $100 to the club

Lou Gerard was recognized for a honor he received recently for 53 years of service to the Redding Elementary 
School District. Lou was an Enterprise Elementary School District trustee for nine years, starting in the early 
1960s. In 1977, he joined the board at Shasta Union Elementary School District, the oldest continuously operating 
school district in the state. $100 to the club.

Recognitions

This throw 
back Thursday photo of Randy Smith 

pictured with his daughter in Costa Rica in 
1980 was shared with the club today. His 
remaining pledges were conveyed to the 

club.

Leslie Williem was recognized for her daughter’s 
accomplishments in dance competition, her oldest son 
for a basketball injury, and her youngest son for a new 
roping horse. $100 to her Paul Harris and $100 to  the 

Foundation.

Team 5 Social
Team 5 enjoyed an “everyone’s 
invited” social at Gold Hills on 
Thursday evening.



Honor To Youth
Kathy Malain led our Honor to Youth 
presentation today by introducing the 
Assistant Director of Gateway to College, 
Bethany Davis. 

Bethany presented Gateway to College 
senior Phanh who will be attending Shasta 
College this Fall as she will be pursuing 
a degree in business. Phanh will be the 
first person in her family to graduate from 
high school and the first to attend college. 
She has been a volunteer with Eagle Sore 
Youth Center and Camp McCumber. Also 
present for the presentation were two of 
Phanh’s mentors, Patty Brent and Michelle 
Robinson.

Today’s Program - Teacher of the Year
Brian Scarr introduced our program by citing the amazing work our local teachers perform in the area  of 
mentoring and empowering students who have suffered from Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs). Both 
of this year’s Teacher of the Year awardees were noted for their work in this area.

Kim Ward, a 4th/5th grade teacher, was introduced by Kellie Dunham, Principal of Bonny View Elementary. 

Shannon Shelburne, a dual immersion program instructor, was introduced by Sycamore Elementary 
Principal Angie Biancalana. 

L. to r., Brian Scarr, Kim Ward, and Kellie Dunham L. to r., Brian Scarr, Shannon Shelburne, and 
Angie Biancalana

L. to r., Kathy Malain, Bethany Davis, Phanh, Patti Brent, and 
Michelle Robinson
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Entertainment  - Lunch – Dinner 
221-2335 Web Site Click HERE 

 

   

https://crgibbs.com/
https://crgibbs.com/
http://www.blackbeardiner.com/
http://www.drgussenhoven.com/
mailto:https://advisor.morganstanley.com/the-pathfinder-group-10825321?y_source=1_MTA4MjUzMjEtNzE1LWxvY2F0aW9uLndlYnNpdGU%3D
mailto:jcunningham@coxrec.com
http://www.tigerjoe.com/
https://www.marriott.com/hotels/travel/rddsi-sheraton-redding-hotel-at-the-sundial-bridge/
https://www.pinestreetcleaners.com/
https://apex.com/
http://www.BlinkOD.com
https://obsidianit.com/
https://mchalesign.com/
mailto:tom@smarcilnc.com
https://crgibbs.com/
http://www.upstatehearing.com/
http://www.wellcaremd.com/
mailto:jill.letendre@usbank.com
mailto:s91616@awwwsome.com


  
 

  
 

   

 
  

   

   

www.shastacol lege.edu

FIND

INSPIRATION

mailto:cfisher@bankcornerstone.com
https://paceengineering.us/
mailto:Jeff@jeffavery.net
mailto:Wayne.Freddie@windermere.com
http://www.pacificsky.co/
mailto:nicole.anthony@adeccona.com
http://www.fitptredding.com/
http://www.iwins.com/
http://www.reddingchamber.com/
mailto:https://www.sdsengineering.com/
mailto:mbjohannessen@gmail.com
https://www.dignityhealth.org/north-state/locations/connected-living
https://www.shastacollege.edu/
mailto:bobbyr@mboc.com
https://www.empirerecoverycenter.org/
http://www.rsbryantinc.com/rsb_home.html
https://www.minutemanpressofredding.com/


Disclaimer: Redding Rotary encourages our members to support our advertisers. The Rotary Club of Redding 
does not endorse any one company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   

 


